

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net
Fellow Veterans,

   I must begin this newsletter with a wish from our Chaplain Sid Frazen. He is fighting cancer and has asked one thing of us - to pray for him as he fights his toughest battle. As Sid fights the fight, Chuck Bosko has stepped up to perform services at the Post meetings.  Again, I’m witnessing the Esprit De Corps that being a veteran is all about.  Thank you, Chuck, for your selfless dedication to our Post!

   After Chuck performed his spiritual services for us last meeting, he then proposed a new method to make our Post even stronger financially. The members agreed and we have decided to send out flyers to the residents and businesses of Western Springs for donations to our Post.  It is a risk that we all believe is worth taking. I respectfully request your help to stuff envelopes. 

   The call will be coming soon. This endeavor could mean so much to our fellow veterans here in Western Springs, Hines, the VA Hospital, Fisher House…everyone who has given so much to our country.

   Our former Commander, Drew Dillon, is taking command of 3-335 Training Support Battalion at Fort Sheridan on March 15. I hope many of you will join me as we wish him God’s speed in his new command. Call me for details if you wish to attend.

   Michael Cronin is looking to interview Veterans for The Doings (La Grange, Western Springs and Burr Ridge).  Contact him and you can be on the “Veteran’s Spotlight.”   Michael.cronin@wrapports.com
   Reference our website for information that comes up during the month. I’m still looking for pictures of you in your cammies while you were in the field.  Email them or bring them into the next meeting. I will return the photos unharmed.

   On a last note, I must again ask that we think of Sid.  Pray for him and help him get through this fight.

Semper Fidelis,

Mike Winner

Prayers Needed for Post Chaplain
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 2/11/14:

Post General Fund

  $8,347.76
Post Relief Fund

    1,030.40
Post Dues Reserve

         99.43
TOTAL:


  $9,477.59
   As of Feb. 12, only 36 more days until spring! Hang in there, warm weather ahead after a brutal cold and snowy Midwest winter.

   With sadness, our Post has accepted the resignation of long-time Chaplain Sid Frazen. Our prayers go out on his behalf for a speedy recovery from a stroke and lung cancer.
   Past Commander Chuck Bosko has volunteered his services as Acting Chaplain. 

Remembering our POW/MIAs
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
“The following was taken from Boston.com on Nov. 9, 2013, and written by Michele Morgan Boltan:
“On Friday, the New England Patriots and New England Revolution will become the first teams in the major professional sports leagues to leave a spectator’s seat permanently unoccupied in their stadium to honor servicemen and servicewomen who have been listed as prisoners of war or missing in action.

   Since World War I, more than 92,000 American personnel have gone unaccounted for, according to the Kraft Group, which owns Gillette Stadium in Foxborough. The designation of the seat at the stadium comes as Americans prepare for Veterans Day on Sunday.

   ‘We have always felt a special connection with our military and saw this seat dedication as a unique way to recognize and honor those soldiers who served, but never returned home,’ said Chairman and CEO Robert Kraft, in a news release. “We hope the seat will serve as a constant reminder for fans attending games at Gillette Stadium that whomever we’re rooting for, we are all patriots.’

   The empty black seat above the south end zone will be marked by a plaque recognizing the sacrifice of the POWs and MIAs. Kraft and Joe D’Entremont, President of the Massachusetts Chapter 1 of the Rolling Thunder, will participate in the 10 a.m. dedication, a private ceremony open to the news media only. They will be accompanied by approximately 50 members of Rolling Thunder, who will enter Gillette Stadium on their motorcycles.

   The motorcycle club’s mission is ‘to educate, facilitate, and never forget … service members that were abandoned after the Vietnam War,’ according to its national website. It also evolved into a group for display of patriotism and respect for all who defend the country, it said.” 
   Most of the information I provide you comes through the hard work and sacrifices of members of families of POW/MIAs or the National Alliance of Families. Since it is mainly volunteer work, their annual budget is very low — 

under $20,000 when I last checked. This message is from them:

We Need Your Help

Please consider a donation to the National Alliance of Families. We know these are difficult times, but we really need your assistance. Donations are tax deductible and can be mailed to:

National Alliance of Families

c/o Janella A.  Rose

2528 Poly Drive
Billings, Montana 59102-1442

   Please keep all our POW/MIAs and their families in your prayers, especially

POW Bowe Bergdahl, US Army  (Afghanistan)

YOU ARE NOT FORGOTTEN

In addition are you aware that a number of hostile nations are holding 23 American civilians captive? Among these countries are North Korea, Iran, the Taliban in Afghanistan and others.

By the Numbers…
15
Hours it takes to make the sweet, buttery Mardi Gras confection known as king cake at Sucre, the famous New Orleans sweet shop. Inside each cake is a tiny plastic baby. If you get the slice with the baby, you’ll be crowned King or Queen for the day and receive good fortune for a year. 

49
Estimated dollars that Puritan colonists paid Anglican minister William Blaxton for the Boston Common in 1634. At 380 years old, it’s the oldest park in the nation. Through the years the 50-acre park has served as a cattle pasture, speaking venue, fireworks launchpad and more. 

50
Number of different words that Dr. Suess used to compose the 1960 picture book Green Eggs and Ham – and not by accident! Suess’ publisher, Bennett Cerf, had bet the author that he couldn’t write a book with such a restricted vocabulary. The poet prevailed, employing artful repetition (see below). 
81
Number of times the word I appears in Green Eggs and Ham.
82
Number of times the word not appears in Green Eggs and Ham.
From Real Simple
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Save the Dates





March 11th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


March 13th – Hospital Visit


March 14th – deadline for March newsletter


April 8th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church









































